INDIVIDUAL TRANSFERS-IN: GAD GUIDANCE ISSUED 28 APRIL 2008: REVISION OF PROCEDURES

Following a policy decision, there is no longer any need to refer late transfer-in cases for members who joined before 1 April 1998  to GAD as stated in paragraph 3.2 of the GAD transfer guidance dated 28 April 2008.

All such cases may now be treated under the GAD Guidance in-force at 31 March 2008, except that the effect of paragraph 3(1)(d) of Schedule 2 to the LGPS (Transitional Provisions) Regulations 2008 is that, where the transfer value is received on or after 1 April 2008, paragraph 5.4 of that guidance is replaced with: 

“Category B - The NRD of members in Category B may be reduced as a result of bringing in a transfer value, in which case, where the transfer value is received on or after 1 April 2008, the new NRD and the service credit may be determined using the iterative process as described for Category A members in the Appendix to this note. (In rare Category B cases, it may also be necessary to verify that a Category A type calculation would not lead to a “Rule of 85” retirement date that precedes the new NRD.) Regulation 123 no longer allows total membership in such cases to be determined for the purpose of establishing the new NRD as including the period of membership of the previous occupational pension scheme.”

Further, any such cases that have already been referred to GAD for which a response is still awaited may now be dealt with by Authorities without GAD assistance in accordance with the above instructions.
 

For the avoidance of doubt, the service credit should be calculated by reference to the earlier of the member's CRA (the 85 year rule date) or their protected NRD (the old age 60 / 25 year date). It should be noted that, as per paragraph 3(1)(d) of Schedule 2 to the LGPS (Transitional Provisions) Regulations 2008, no qualifying service will attach to the transfer in (where the period in the former scheme was greater than the service credit). Thus, only the membership purchased by the transfer will count towards the CRA and the protected NRD (meaning that a reiteration process has to be performed to calculate not only the CRA but also the protected NRD).  Administering Authorities will need to check with the providers of their pensions administration software whether or not a reiterative process is used to calculate the protected NRD for a member who joined the LGPS before 1 April 1998. If the software does not currently do so, administrators should ask when the necessary developments will be implemented.
